
Dear Parents and Carers, 

Here we are, reaching the end of another academic year. 

It’s been a very busy past few weeks and we have lots of information to share with you in 

this last newsletter of the year. 

This week we have been looking at our school value of respect and how we can respect others even if we 

disagree with them.  

As we reach the end of term, I have been impressed by the children’s support of each other as they    

complete the year’s learning. Year 6 in particular, have really pulled together to put on a spectacular      

extravaganza for us in their final production.  

It has been wonderful to see all the children grow in confidence as the year has progressed.  

We hope all our families have a restful summer and look forward to seeing you all again in September. 

Good luck to our Year 6 children as they move on to secondary school.  

 

Mrs Cameron 

 

Believe. Achieve. Succeed. 

Meet and Greet & September Meet the Teacher 

Thank you to all the parents and carers who popped in last Wednesday for our 
informal meet and greet following reports going out last week. We always leave 
this as a relaxed occasion for people who have any queries, and we apologise if 
there was any confusion over where teachers were, since they needed to be 
both near their new and old classrooms.  

We look forward to welcoming you back to our more formal ‘Meet the teacher‘ 
evening in September, where you will have the chance to listen to a presentation from your child’s new 
class teacher and spend longer finding out about their new year group.  

This will take place on Wednesday 11th September between 3:30pm and 4:30pm in your child’s class.  

Back to school Wednesday 4th September 

We look forward to welcoming you back to school on                           
Wednesday 4th September.  

Registration is at 8:55am with gates opening at 8:45am for a relaxed start.  
The end of the day is at 3:25pm for all classes.  
Please collect children from the playground.  



Well Done Year 6 and Year 4 

Year 6 and Year 4 have taken part in national testing during the sum-

mer term and we are pleased to say that both year groups have done 

brilliantly. Both Year 4 and Year 6 have achieved fantastic results, 

which have improved on the results of last year.  

Year 6 exceeded the national average in Reading, Maths, and Read-

ing, Writing and Maths combined score.  

In Year 4 the number of children achieving the top score in the Multi-

plication Tables Check of 25 out of 25 has tripled this year – a fantastic result.  

Well done to all the children and teachers involved for their hard work all year to reach this point.  

 
Y6 SATs Subject National average 2024 CJS average 2024 

Reading 74% 80% 

Writing 72% 68% 

Maths 73% 78% 

Combined reading, 
writing and maths 

61% 63% 

School Improvement News and Updates 

The whole staff have had a busy year working hard to continue to improve the school following our very 

positive monitoring visit from Ofsted in November.  

Throughout the year we have been supported by the Buckinghamshire School Improvement Service and 

have invited advisors in to support us and check our progress with new initiatives and improving specific 

areas of the school. Throughout June we had a series of in depth checks against our teaching and       

learning, curriculum planning, maths and SEND provision. These have all shown great progress and we 

are encouraged our hard work is paying off.  

 

Some of the main achievements this year have been: 

• Working all year to raise the profile of subject specific skills; the children can now tell us what they 

are learning as well as the activity they are doing. 

• Introducing visuals for skills and visual vocabulary in all subjects. 

• Improving maths fluency and mental arithmetic across the school. 

• Continuing to adapt and personalise our newly adopted Curriculum from 2023. 

• Liaising with Carrington Infant School to ensure better consistency as children journey through the 

school. 

• Developed and embedded a ‘Carrington Way’ of doing things in school, to ensure consistency in 

classes.  



This Term’s School Events 

The school has been buzzing with enriching experiences and fun events in the last 6 weeks: Year 4 really 

enjoyed their trip to London Zoo, Year 5 had a ‘very interesting Language Day’ at John Hampden and Year 

6 worked hard and gave us an absolutely brilliant ‘Star Warts’ end of year Production last week. 

The whole school enjoyed learning about different languages and cultures during Diversity Week, and 

had a great time at the Dance Workshops. The children also had a go at practicing their French and were 

immersed in French culture on French Market Day; and we all had a day packed full of fun activities on 

Cherrylicious Day. 

Sports Day was such a lovely day with the entire Carrington Community coming together in the sunshine, 

and all children participating in great spirits. We also held our very own Carrington Olympic Games ahead 

of the much anticipated event in Paris, and a Year 6 pupils vs. Staff competition with games of football, 

netball and rounders which was a lot of fun. 

Please click the hyperlinked text above to see the pictures from those events on the website. 

 

  

 

 

https://www.carringtonjs.co.uk/web/year_4_trip_to_london_zoo/647264
https://www.carringtonjs.co.uk/web/y5_language_day_/691792
https://www.carringtonjs.co.uk/web/y6_production_-_star_warts_/693436
https://www.carringtonjs.co.uk/web/french_market/658326
https://www.carringtonjs.co.uk/web/cherrylicious_day_/658441
https://www.carringtonjs.co.uk/web/sports_day_2024/691179
https://www.carringtonjs.co.uk/web/carrington_olympics_2024/693068
https://www.carringtonjs.co.uk/web


School Uniform 

School uniform is available from Different Class in Bourne End.  

 

 For the Autumn Term, children require their      

 winter uniform with a shirt and tie. However, 

 if the temperature is above 20 degrees we 

 will continue some flexibility around the use 

 of summer uniforms. (Either the uniform     

  polo shirt, or summer dresses.) 

PE kit 

Please ensure that children have the correct shorts for PE uniform.        

Cycling shorts or gym shorts are not school uniform and will not be        

accepted. Trainers should only be worn on PE days. 

Reminder on footwear: 

Girls should wear school shoes with no heel. Heeled shoes or boots are not 

school uniform. If children require boots (wellies or fashion) for travel in bad 

weather, they should bring school shoes to change into. 

School Equipment 

Please ensure your child has a pencil case with 

the correct equipment for September.  

This should include: 

• Pencils 

• Sharpener 

• Scissors 

• A 30 cm (non-bendy) ruler 

• A glue stick 

• Whiteboard pens 

• A green biro 

• A rubber 

• Colouring pencils  

https://www.differentclassschoolwear.co.uk/collection/carrington-junior-school


Attendance 

From mid-August there is new national attendance legislation in place.  

However, the core elements of good attendance remain.  

Good attendance is considered to be 95% or above. 

Good attendance supports children in many areas of their life: academic learning, friendships, confidence and self-esteem. 

Children with poor attendance have more friendship problems and do less well throughout their school career. Our most 

successful pupils are the ones with attendance above 95%.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reasons children might have time off school that can be authorised: 

• Medical appointments, where these cannot happen outside school hours 

• Close family funerals 

• Illness 

• Close family weddings (where these are abroad only the day of the wedding can be authorised) 

• Exams (music or dance) 

• Competing in a sport or performance at national or regional level 

• Visiting a new school ( e.g. secondary open days) 

 

Holidays cannot be permitted in term time.  

We have always had a duty to refer term time holidays to the county attendance team, and the new legislation makes this 

a national stipulation. The attendance team at county is being expanded in light of the new requirements.  

What if my child is finding school difficult? 

It is common for children to have issues or problems that make them express a desire not to be in school. These issues can 

include finding a subject difficult, occasional friendship disagreements or knowing they have made a mistake with their 

behaviour choices.  

In these circumstances, we would urge parents and carers  to come and discuss these issues with the class teacher,      

SENDCo or Family Liaison Worker. Please do not leave issues unaddressed, or they can become much bigger emotional 

problems for your child to face.  

Please see the further advice around supporting children with school and attendance on our school website.  

The impact of time off school 

98% attendance Less than 4 days absent from school.  20 hours of learning to catch up. 

95% attendance 10 days absent from school. 50 hours of learning to catch up. 

90% attendance 4 weeks absent from school. 100 hours of learning to catch up. 

85% attendance 5 1/2 weeks absent from school. 150 hours of learning to catch up. 

80% attendance  7 1/2 weeks absent from school. 200 hours of learning to catch up. 

https://www.carringtonjs.co.uk/web/attendance/665703




Dates to Remember: 

Wednesday 4th Sept—Back to School 

Tuesday 10th September—Secondary Test Transfer Practice - Year 6 (11 plus) 

Wednesday 11th September—‘Meet the teacher’ 3:30-4:30 

Thursday 12th—Secondary Transfer Testing - Year 6 ( 11 plus) 

Wednesday 18th September—Individual School Pictures 

w/c 30th September—Book Fair 

26th October-3rd November—Half-term 

TBC November—Parents Evening 

12th November—Flu Immunisation  

Curriculum Changes for Next Year 

Maths 

We are really pleased with the work that all the teachers have put into making maths better this year.   

Following advice from several external maths advisors, we are moving to the White Rose Maths Scheme 

next year. This brings us in line with the curriculum that Carrington Infant School uses, and is more suited 

to the children in our school.  

RE 

We are implementing an improved RE curriculum next year, which allows us to better answer the key    

enquiry questions of the Bucks Agreed Syllabus. This will ensure children learn about a range of religions 

across the school, including Hinduism, Islam, Christianity, Judaism and Buddhism while they are at the   

junior school.  

Music 

We are continuing our excellent whole class musicianship lessons from Bucks Music Trust in Years 3-5, and 

are implementing a new provision in Year 6, which focuses on improvisation and composition skills. This 

will help them to be better prepared for studying music in their secondary settings.   

https://d3hgrlq6yacptf.cloudfront.net/615b4ef7da3cc/content/pages/documents/re-bucks-pdf-2022.pdf


Wye Valley Athletics 

 

Over 50 CJS pupils took part in the Wye Valley Athletics competition at the Little Marlow Athletics track 

early in July with 12 pupils taking part in the field events on the 4th July and the track events four days 

later on the 8th July.  

There were some outstanding performances during both events with Carrington pupils finishing in the 

top three in a number of disciplines including the 60m, 200m, 600m, skipping race, bean bag race, relay 

and Cricket ball throw. 

Huge congratulations to all involved.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Marlow Area Athletics Festival 

10 of our Year 3 & 4 pupils took part in the Marlow area Athletics Festival held at Great Marlow School 

with a range of events including: standing long jump, javelin, speed bounce & relay. 

The festival was non competitive with an emphasis on participation & fun. 

Well done to all who took part. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Marlow Area Tennis Festival 

8 of our Year 6 pupils went to the Marlow area Tennis Festival held at Great Marlow School, taking part in 

a range of Tennis games to test their skill set and ability. 

The festival was non competitive with an emphasis on participation and fun. 

Well done to all who took part.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Carrington Olympics 

On Friday 12th July, we held our Carrington Olympics carousel event with all pupils in the school taking 

part in 8 Athletic style events including: Standing long jump, Javelin, Shot put, Hurdles, Standing Triple 

jump, Target throw & relays.  

The event was house based with each house representing a country and rather than being a competitive 

event focused on the values of supporting others, personal best & participation.  

Well done to all who took part.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


